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Race Track Industry Program — The University of Arizona Race Track Industry Program offers a bachelor’s degree with an emphasis on 
the pari-mutuel racing industry and hosts the annual Global Symposium on Racing held every December in Tucson, Arizona. 
 
University of Arizona — Established in 1885, the University of Arizona, the state's super land-grant university with two medical schools, 
produces graduates who are real-world ready through its 100% Engagement initiative. Recognized as a global leader, the UA is also a leader 
in research, bringing more than $606 million in research investment each year, and ranking 21st among all public universities. The UA is 
advancing the frontiers of interdisciplinary scholarship and entrepreneurial partnerships and is a member of the Association of American 
Universities, the 62 leading public and private research universities. It benefits the state with an estimated economic impact of $8.3 billion 
annually. 
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For Immediate Release          May 2, 2019 

What is a Safety Steward? 

Tucson, AZ — On May 1, students in the RTIP 
welcomed Luis Jauregui, Steward for the California 
Horse Racing Board as a final guest professor for the 
semester. Mr. Jauregui spoke in both the Joe Hirsch 
Speaker Series and Advanced Racing Law class about 
the role of a safety steward in racing. 

In the speaker series, Mr. Jauregui discussed the 
advent of the safety steward. He explained that 
stewards in this position function as a bridge between 
the horsemen and the front office. It is the duty of the 
safety steward to establish and ensure a safe work 
environment. This includes a responsibility for the 
enforcement of backside rules as well as making new 
safety recommendations. 

In Advanced Racing Law, Jauregui expounded upon 
his previous lecture going into the details of what a safety steward does on a day to day basis. He also spoke at 
length about some of the recommendations made by safety stewards that have been implemented in California. 
One of the largest contributions made to the sport is the break-away rail. This was a recommendation made at 
Santa Anita which is now commonplace across the country. Jauregui emphasized that the safety steward is a 
great benefit to every track because they not only contribute to the safety and welfare of the horsemen, but they 
protect they integrity of horse racing as well. 
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